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This past week, a big stride in my future was taken. My final interview, with Curtis 

Nelson, took place. Due to all my interviews being completed, the time came where thoughts 
about who I wanted as a mentor and why were made. The biggest factor that was taken into 
consideration were the positions and titles of each interviewee. This involved a comparison 
between what future position (in an architecture firm) I potentially want versus the position of 
each person that was taken into consideration. Next, a question was debated on which 
interviewee connected with me better, professionally and personally. Lastly, my final 
consideration was who I could see myself working with not only now, but also in the future. 
After all the back and forth of this decision, it was decided that Morgan Crowder was the best 
option and fit for me. Then came the hard part. Preparation by looking through the mentor 
handbook and setting up a meeting over the phone was made which in turn allowed me to come 
prepared and professional to the phone call where Morgan Crowder was asked if she was 
interested. Luckily, she agreed to mentor me. 

 
Overall, I am really looking forward to beginning my mentorship and starting my 

original work with a professional by my side, helping me along the way. 


